From: 
Sarah Postlethwaite  

Sent:
26 September 2012 16:41

To:
Linda Griffiths

Subject:
12/01212/F land SW Bicester 

Linda,

The Natural Heritage statement accompanying this applications states that there will be no additional significant effects above those already identified for the consented scheme (although no updated surveys were carried out except for badgers and breeding birds, which have remained roughly at levels found previously). 

I would agree with this statement given that the additional dwellings will be located within the built footprint and as such will have no additional direct impact on ecology. Any impacts on the local wildlife will arise from the further increase in the number of vehicles and domestic cats in the area associated with 100 extra dwellings, but given the scale of the development taking place around Bicester this increase is negligable. 

Regards,

Sarah 

Sarah Postlethwaite MIEEM
Ecology Officer 

